
  
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Kia Ora te Whānau! 

Peninsula Athletics Competition  
Last Wednesday was the Peninsula Athletics Competition.  We took a great team of throwers, jumpers and runners.  Their 
behaviour was exemplary, and we were placed in several events.  One event which we have never been placed in before is the 
relay so huge congratulations to our girls, Maata Palu, Nova Langis, Mya Heperi and Maraea Mita, who came second!  Well 
done also to Isaac Richardson (third in 9yr old boys 70m and 100m), Quinn Latu ( 2nd in 8yr old boys 100m, 1st in 8 yr old boys 
high jump), Mya Heperi (1st in 10 yr old girls high jump), Maata Palu (2nd in 8 yr old girls softball throw), Memphis Mauafu-Reti 
(2nd in 9 yr old boys softball throw) and Henry Thorpe (3rd in 11 yr old boys long jump).  
 
A big thank you to all the parents and whānau who came along to support the children and transport them to and from the 
Millennium Stadium.  Thank you too to Amy McDowell-Pakieto who organised the whole event.  It is a big, complex event to run 
and all went off without a hitch.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   hākinakina   sports 

11th December 2018    

 Dates to Remember School Roll 242 

Friday 14th December EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9:00am) and delivered today. 

Friday 14th December Prize giving Assembly at 1.30pm in the Sir Peter Blake hall. 

Friday 14th December Reports and class placements for 2019 go home today. 

Monday 17th December Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 18th December Final assembly in the hall at 2pm today. 

Tuesday  5th February  Interview Day – First day of school for 2019. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Kapa Haka Shared Lunch 
Last Friday the kapa haka rōpū, after practising hard for the Prize Giving Assembly, got together for a shared lunch.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Special Assemblies 
There are lots of important dates between now and the end of the year so keep an eye on dates to remember at the top of the 

page.  On Friday of this week, we have Prize Giving Assembly.  This is a time to celebrate some of the achievements of the 

year.  It starts at 1:30pm and tends to be full, so please make sure you arrive in plenty of time.   
 

On the last day of term, Tuesday the 18th, we have our final assembly when we farewell our Y6 leavers and staff who will not be 

returning next year.  This starts at around 2pm.  All are welcome.  
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our families a peaceful and enjoyable holiday.   Thank you so much for your 

support during the year and I wish all of you who are moving on to pastures new, all the very best for the future.  I look forward 

to seeing everyone else in the New Year!  

Lindsay Child 
 Tumuaki / Principal 

 

 



Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Kahu Demonstrating personal excellence and respect as you strive to do the right thing at the right time in the 
right place. 

 Mya enhancing the hauora of the people around you by being kind and respectful - tu meke! 
 

Room 2 Iggy collaborating with others to create an effective piece of maths art that embodied the key ideas we have 
been learning about in geometry. Ka pai. 

 Peachy your positive attitude towards learning. You are a kind tuakana who shows patience towards others, 
which helps you collaboratively achieve success. 

 

Room 3 Edie demonstrating personal excellence as a learner across all curriculum areas and for being a role model 
of the Bayswater values.  

 Ollie the humour you bring to Ruma Toru and your willingness to embrace all learning with energy and 
enthusiasm. 

 

Room 4 Gabby always demonstrating respect in class learning situations. You are a role model to other learners. 
 Leo demonstrating leadership in Learning Pathways, as a class councillor, as a supportive buddy and many 

other aspects of classroom life in room 4 

Room 5 Paice positively participating in classroom learning experiences - e ki, eki! 
 Petra choosing rich vocabulary that helps paint a vivid picture in the reader’s mind - tūmeke! 
 

Room 6 Mirach creating a detailed image and written description of your dream toy. Your instructions and design we 
clear and carefully thought out. 

 Saharah participating and contributing during a small group math session. Your thinking helps others to learn. 
 

Room 7 Irene Personal excellence in writing.  You concentrate on improving your writing and ask for help when 
needed. 

 Armani Taking a lead role in group reading this week.  You have confidently read to the whole class. 
 

Room 8 Gabe showing personal excellence throughout the process of producing a high quality narrative. You have 
taken great pride in becoming an author.  

 Pat displaying a positive, can-do attitude towards your learning. This helped you to apply yourself to 
completing your narrative. Ka rawe! 

Room 9 Patrick personal excellence in writing.  We loved your retelling of a traditional story. 
 Nate personal excellence in reading.  Well done for reading fluently and confidently. 
 Ayden participating in phonics.  Your clear actions were helping others learn. 
 Ella using the key competency of thinking to act out your own ideas during drama. 
 Seb personal excellence in all areas.  Thank you for being a role model in room 9. 
 Ivan participating and contributing.  We are impressed with how your oral language is developing. Ka pai. 
 
 



Sports Notices 

Touch Rugby 
Year 3/4 team played Devonport score was 3 - 5 to Devonport. Player of the day was Jayde. 
Year 0/2 team played Hauraki, score was 1 - 5 to Hauraki. Player of the day was Tai-Mana.  Year 0/2 play next week for 3rd 
place. All the best for next week team. 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
 

Alice Ingham (9), Riley Reid (11), Yuna Choi (6),  Dhakota Leslie (9) Totara Makara (8), 
Tanenuiarangi Westbrook (10) and Paice Ahsee (9) all celebrating birthdays this week.   

 

We hope you all have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 

 
Guitar Lessons 
Guitar Lessons are available in 2019, at Bayswater Primary School, through Dave Gatman from Musiqhub.  If you would like 
some more information about the Guitar Lessons, please contact Dave on 021 2221456 or dave.gatman@musiqhub.co.nz.  
 

Host Families needed for Takapuna Grammar School International Students 2019 
Applications to become a host family for International students at TGS are always welcome from families who would like to host, 
especially for long term, and give our students a wholesome family, experience. 
 

Please ‘spread the word’ to your friends, family and contacts who live not too far from TGS.  It can be a most rewarding 
experience for everyone.  To apply please contact via email to homestay.coordinator@tgs.school.nz 

 
 

Community Notices 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Junior Builder (Year 1-3) at Bayswater School 
Date:  every Tuesday after school in Term 1 starting February 12th  
Time:  3.30pm - 4.30pm 
Cost:  $25 per lesson x 9 weeks = $225 
  

Intermediate Builder (Year 4-6) at Bayswater School 
Date:  every Monday after school in Term 1 starting February 11th 
Time:  3.30pm - 4.30pm 
Cost:  $25 per lesson x 9 weeks = $225 
 

Book before February 5th and get your first week for free = $200 
Visit: www.Bricks4Kidz.co.nz to book  https://my.bricks4kidznow.com/profile.php?id=255138 
 

Summer Fun Preschool Play Mornings 
Preschool Play sessions are coming to the parks near you again this summer!  A FREE fun time for preschoolers to play with big 
toys, be active and to make new friends. Bring your toddler and a coffee and enjoy our beautiful parks! Caregiver supervision is 
required and sessions are weather dependent. Dates and times: 
 

• TUESDAYS @ Windsor Reserve between Nov 6 - Dec 11 and Jan 8 - Mar 26; 

• THURSDAYS @ Bayswater Park between Nov 1 - Dec 13 and Jan 10- Mar 28.9:30am - 11.00am 
 

Brought to you by the Devonport Peninsula Trust, with support from the Devonport Takapuna Local Board. For further info please 
contact Maria on 09 445 9533 / 027 924 3494 or maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz 
 

Belmont Music Centre - at Belmont Intermediate School - Saturday mornings during term time 
Belmont Music Centre provides instrumental tuition for primary and intermediate students. The aim of the Music Centre is to 
provide an enriching musical experience that will prepare students for joining in with their own school’s programme.  
 

Lessons are available in cello, violin, recorder, saxophone, flute, clarinet, guitar, drums, trumpet and keyboard. 
 

Features of tuition at Belmont Music School: 
 

• Small Group lessons (up to 8 students) 
• Lessons are around 45 minutes in duration 
• Lessons are affordable with an annual fee of $175.00 for most instruments 
• Affordable instruments for hire 
• Our teachers are enthusiastic and talented musicians 
• Students may take part in orchestras, jazz bands, wind and string ensembles. 

 

For more details see advertisement above, or visit the website www.belmontmusic.org.nz 
Enquiries: Please email James Turner, Music Centre Manager at info@belmontmusic.org.nz 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


